
Faculty Assembly Executive Council Minutes

November 20, 2013

ASB-230

9:00-10:15 AM

Minutes recorded by Jonathan Lipkin on behalf of Dean Chen (Secretary)

Present: Jill Weiss, Ken McMurdy, Donna Crawley, Jonathan Lipkin, Susan Kurzmann, Bob Becklen, Jennefer Mazza, and Murray Sabrin 
Absent: Dean Chen
1. Approve the minutes with revisions (11/13)

a. Unanimous

2. President of FA

a. Names for FA President candidates were due to Dean Chen last week. Emma Rainforth was the only name put forward.

b. Discussion of whether a mail ballot was necessary. A decision was made to conduct a mail-in ballot.

3. ARC report (Emma)

a. ARC has been processing course requests. Two credit courses will no longer be approved by the Provost. Discussion of financial and academic merits of two credit courses.

4. Summer teaching survey

a. Bob Becklen created a Qualtrix survey and had sent to FAEC who reviewed it. Jill Weiss will send the survey to faculty and give them two weeks to complete.

5. Deans’ Reappointment

a. Jill Weiss will send around an announcement that Beth will meet with each unit prior to dean reappointment to allow for faculty input.

b. Jill Weiss sent to FAEC a draft of the FA survey on deans. Discussion of whether to send all qualitative comments to faculty or to keep them private. Further discussion will ensue via email.

6. Master of Arts in Sustainability Studies

a. Eric Wiener and Ashwani Vasishth announced that the program has been reauthorized for fall 2014.

b. FAEC expressed concerns on how programs are developed and evaluated once they are started, and procedures for how programs are closed.

c. Discussed revisions to the program in the future. The program will require 15 or 16 students per year to be viable, according to the administration. If a year has an enrollment of less than 15 or 16, the program will be closed.

